Bradworthy CP School
Friday 14th October 2005

Dear Parents,

Parent Evenings
I’m afraid that we have had to postpone the parent evenings which we had planned for next week. Unfortunately several members of staff are unavailable on the evenings we had originally scheduled.
I hope that this won’t cause any inconvenience, but if it does you have my apologies. 

We will now be offering meetings after half term on Tuesday 1st and Wednesday 2nd November.

If you would like an appointment please return the form at the bottom of this letter.

Breakfast and After School Clubs at Bradworthy School

It is our intention to start offering a Breakfast and After School Club next year in January 2006. The Breakfast Club will run from 8.00am to 9.00am and will include a light breakfast, and the After School Club from 3.30pm to 6.00pm, including a snack and drink.
We are not intending that this service be profit making however it will need to become self funding. The school will be able to obtain funds to subsidise some of the costs, but, depending on the number of children regularly staying, we will need to charge £7.50 for both sessions each day. The children wouldn’t necessarily have to attend both Clubs and charges would be reduced accordingly.
At first the service will only run during term time but, subject to demand, this could be extended to cover holiday periods in the future.

Any surplus funds could be utilised to either purchase new equipment for the Clubs or to reduce the daily charge to parents.

The Clubs will not simply be an extension of the school day and will be recreational in nature and they will not effect the children’s participation in other school clubs or sports fixtures.

To enable us to finalise our plans regarding this service we now require some much more detailed information from parents. I would be very grateful if you could complete the form at the bottom of this letter and return it to school as soon as possible so that we can make an accurate assessment of your needs.
I hope that all parents will return the form.

Sports News

We played our first sports fixture of the year yesterday evening when our football team travelled to Parkham for a first team match.
The children played some excellent football, especially for so early in the season, and I am delighted to report that an excellent team performance lead to an impressive 5-1 win for our A-team.
Elliot Lewis was our main marksman scoring a hat-trick of goals, mainly thanks to some impressive crossing from the right wing by Shane Shadrick.
Josh Curtis had an excellent game in Midfield and our defence put in an organised and disciplined performance with Ben Moulder operating in the middle and Thomas Vallance ( who was making his          A-team debut ) and Matthew Carter on either side.

Although protested by a good defensive display Bradley Howells, who was playing his first game in goal for our A-team, was called on to make some good saves and he had a very good match.

Jake Bentley-Jones came on in the second half to make his first appearance for the A-team and this is no mean feat when you consider that he is still only in Year 3.

Hopefully yesterday’s performance will bode well and we will go on to enjoy another successful year.

We have a very busy period ahead of us and all fixtures can be viewed on our web site.  
Playground Opening

The official opening of our school playgrounds will be on Tuesday 1st November.
As you know we have spent a great deal of time and money improving our school grounds over the last 18 months. This has included work by the PTA, the use of school funds and a grant on nearly £5000 from Natwest Bank.
Given the hard work and support that we have received from so many different people we feel it entirely appropriate to celebrate the success of this project by holding an official opening. 

As a part of the playground opening we will be holding a non-uniform day and as usual we will be charging the children 50p to wear their own clothes. The money will be donated to charity.
We will be celebrating the opening with a range of playground games and perhaps some music and a few songs on the new stage. There will be a short opening ceremony at about 1.00pm and the press have been invited to cover the event.

We will be holding a buffet lunch and we would like to invite parents in to school to share this with us.

The menu will include things like: chicken legs, sausage rolls, pasties, pizza, a range of deserts and tea and coffee. We will be offering this to parents at a cost of £2 per head and we hope that as many of you as possible will be able to join us. ( Children will be charged £1.40 as they usually are ).

As I am sure you will appreciate the above will require a great deal of planning and preparation for Janet and Angie in our kitchen and we would be very grateful if you would order in advance before half term.

Please complete the form at the bottom of this letter. 

There is no need to pay before half term, we are happy to collect money on Monday morning at the start of next term.
Parent Governors

We currently have vacancies for two parent governors and I would like to offer you the opportunity to support our school by serving on this very important and supportive body.
If you think that you might be interested please feel free to come and talk with me in confidence.
If you would like to stand you will need to inform us of your wish in writing but please don’t think that we are asking for a letter of application, a short note will be sufficient.
If more than two parents wish to stand we will need to hold an election and we will obviously explain what this means if necessary. 
Shoe Box Appeal

As we do each we will once again be taking part in this years Operation Christmas Child project.

The idea is for the children to fill a shoe box with gifts which will be sent to children in deprived circumstances in different parts of the world.

I’m giving you advance notice about this and we will be talking to the children about the scheme next week. They will be given a leaflet which explains exactly what they need to do.

I think that this is a good opportunity for the children to show that they are thinking of others who are much worse off than they are and as we start to get close to Christmas I think it is a good time to do this.
I think that the children’s involvement in this scheme is especially timely when we stop to think about the terrible earthquake in Pakistan this week and the suffering that it has caused.
The children don’t have to take part but I hope that many of them will.

If they want to get together to fill boxes with their friends or with brothers or sisters that is fine.

The closing date for returning boxes to school is mid November and they will be collected from school.
When we get a specific date we’ll let you know.
School Dinners
We will be sending out menus and order forms for the coming half term’s school dinners next week, however details will be available on our web site over the weekend, where you can also download an order form.

I hope that you will be able to access this information in this way.

Our web address is www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk 
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

Bradworthy CP School
Parent Evening Reply, Autumn 2005.

Child’s / Children’s Name(s) :
I would like the following appointment(s) :
Tuesday 1st November:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm

	
	


Wednesday 2nd November:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm
	6.0pm - 7.00pm
	7.00pm -8.00pm

	
	
	
	


( Please tick your preferred time slot and we will do our best to accommodate you )
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Bradworthy CP School.

Playground Opening on Tuesday November 1st 2005.

Name :

I would like to order ___________ adult meals at a cost of £2.00 each.

I would like to order ___________ meals for children at a cost on £1.40 each.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Bradworthy CP School.

Breakfast and After School Clubs.

Name of Child / Children :

I would use the Breakfast / After School Club every day.

I would use the Breakfast / After School Club more than once a week.

I would use the Breakfast / After School Club once a week.

I would use the Breakfast / After School Club occasionally.

I would not use either service.

( please tick the option which applies )

Signed :
